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VALLEY TOWNSHIP

OCTOBER MEETING DATES:
Oct 5: Board of Supervisors – 7:30 pm
Oct 12: Planning Commission – 7:00 pm
Oct 19: Board of Supervisors – 7:30 pm
Oct 20: Historic Committee – 6:30 pm
Oct 21: EAC – 6:30 pm
Oct 26: Parks & Recreation – 6:30 pm

BOS & PC meetings are being held hybrid – in person 
with ability to participate via the Go To Meeting 
platform (dial in information available on website or 
by calling the Township Secretary at 610 384-5751, 
ext 102)

BUSINESS HOURS:
The Township Building Office hours are 
Monday – Friday, 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.   
MASKS ARE REQUIRED. 

MATTRESS COLLECTION:
Monday, October 25; Must pre-pay

YARD WASTE:
North side – Oct 11; South side – Oct 18

COMPOST SITE OPEN:
Saturday, October 9 from 8:00 am to 2:00 
pm.  The Central Chester County Recycling 
Authority Compost Site is located at 2240 
Upper Gap Road, Coatesville.  
Identification required.  Items accepted 
are leaves, vegetables, garden clippings, 
weeds, brush and limbs.

LEAF COLLECTION:
November 1, 8, 15, 22 & 29

We collect rain or shine; leaves must be 
placed in bio-degradable paper collection 
bags.  No plastic, trash, sticks and other 
debris should be mixed in the bag.

Stay Informed

www.ReadyChesCo.org

Select Alerts for Public “Valley”

UTILITY BILLS:
The third quarter Water/Sewer/Trash bills were mailed on 
September 30, 2021.   They are due by November 1, 2021 at the 
close of business; the discount period ends on October 15, 2021, at 
the close of business.  The drop box will be check at 4:00 p.m. 
before the office closes. Anything placed in the box after that time is 
stamped as being received the next business day.

We do look at postmark dates for those that mail in their payment 
and will honor the date of the postmark.  Please note, if you request 
your bank to issue your payment and mail it in, these third-party 
vendors/banks mail via a first-class presort that does not get 
postmarked; therefore we must go by the day we receive the 
payment.  Please plan accordingly.

With the upcoming sale of the water and sewer systems to 
Pennsylvania American Water, at this time it is anticipated that a 
final Valley Township meter reading may be done on November 8 
and 9; therefore a pro-rated final bill for water and/or sewer for 
those residents who currently are on the Township’s system, will be 
receiving a final invoice from Valley Township for water/sewer mid 
to late November.  The fourth quarter trash bill will be sent out as 
normal by January 1, 2022.

Any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Township 
Office at 610 384-5751.

TRICK OR TREAT
October 31, 2021 – 6:00 – 8:00 pm.
Children should be accompanied by an adult.
Please be respectful of those who may not be  
choosing to participate and do not have their porch lights on.

ANNUAL CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY PARTY
The Parks and Recreation Authority, due to the increasing numbers 
of COVID and the inability at this time for children to be vaccinated, 
the 2021 Holiday Party is being canceled.

http://www.readychesco.org/

